
  

 
 

August 2018 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
August 
 
August 16 - Red Robin Thursday Night Cruise 
In 4:30 to 8pm 
 
August 17 - Friday morning Cars & Coffee 
Cruise In at the Half Penny Public House in 
Salem  10am to noon, 22 mile trip 
 
August 18 - Central Lions Club Cruise-In, 
Riverview Park, Independence, Gates open at 
8am, Show is 9am - 3pm, $20, Pancake and 
egg breakfast $5 (free to drivers).  Group 
meeting and leaving IGA, North Albany at 
7:30am, 20 mile trip 
 
August 19 - 7th Annual Summer Finally Got 
Here Concert & Car Show, Aspen Meadow 
Amphitheater, 24232 S Upper Highland Rd, 
Colton, OR.  Group is meeting and leaving 226 
& Brewster at 6am, 70 mile trip about 2 hrs. 
up the back roads. 
 
August 23 - RED ROBIN THURSDAY NIGHT 
Cruise-In, 4:30 - 8pm 
 
August 24 - 25 – 26 - Northwest Art & Air Fair 
Festival.  See below for car show activity.  
 
August 25 - Oregon State Fair Car Show, cars 
must be in place by 9am and must stay until 
the concert is over, about 9pm.  Great fun and 
lots of people up close and personal. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Friday Night Dinners: 
THE CLUB DINNER AT SIZZLER WILL 
CONTINUE THRU THE SUMMER BUT THE 
OTHER FRIDAY DINNERS ARE CANCELLED 
UNTIL SEPTEMBER. (June, July & August) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 25 – Cruise in the Park, Canby 
 
August 26 - Car Show at the Art & Air Fair 
Festival / ART of CARS, Timber Linn Park, 
Albany.  8am - 3pm 
 
August 28 - Board meeting is at Jim & Linda 
Stinson's Home, 6pm, 3553 SE 3rd St., 
Corvallis 
 
 
September 
 
September 1 – Carousel Cruise, Salem.  
Rollin’ Oldies need to arrive by 7am to get 
our preferred parking.  Details to follow.  
 
September 8 – Antiques in the Street, 
downtown Albany, 8am-4pm,  
 
September 8 & 9 – Fall Blues Show and 
Shine, Yachats 
 
September 15 - Rollin’ Oldies 50’s in the Fall.  
Get Ready!     
 



 

 
  

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

Membership:  Sheila reported that there were 
41 members in attendance at the picnic. 
 
Salem Council:  Carol Hood reported that the 
trophies for the 50's In the Fall Car Show have 
been ordered. 
 
She asked for a show of hands as to how many 
members would like to bring their cars to the 
State Fair in Salem Saturday, August 25th.  You 
must be there by 9 AM and stay until at least 6 
PM.  You will also be given a free ticket to the 
evening show if you would like to stay for that.  
There will be a lunch served.  There was quite 
a bit of indecision so if you would like to go, 
give Carol a call.  She needs to know how 
many are going by August 23 rd.  She will 
decide on a meeting place.   
 
September 1st is the Carousel Car Show in 
Salem.  Rollin' Oldies members will have 
preferred parking in the front row of cars 
because we won Club Participation last year.  
To make this possible those attending must be 
there by 7 AM.  She asked for a show of hands 
and there were 8 -10 indicated that they 
would like to attend.  Carol will inform 
members where and when to meet to arrive 
together.   
 
Carol thanked ladies of the club who helped 
put together 41 of the Christmas tree 
decorations that will accompany the tree 
going from Sweet Home to Washington D.C. 
They will have one more work party to finish 
all the decorations. 
 
Other Business:  Ed Andersen asked members 
who have items for the drawing at the car 
show to bring them to the next meeting of to 
the Friday Night walk through before the 
show.   

Rollin' Oldies General Meeting 
August 8, 2018 

 
In the absence of the President and the Vice 
President the meeting was called to order by 
Secretary Linda Stinson.  The Pledge of 
Allegiance was given and the birthdays and 
anniversaries were celebrated with song. 
 
Secretaries Report:  A corrections was noted 
in the July Board Meeting minutes.  The next 
board meeting will be August 28th at Dave 
and Susie Krumweide’s.   
 
The minutes of the meetings were considered 
approved as noted. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Kate gave a report of the 
finances of the club. 
 
Cruise Masters Report:  Tom reported that 
August 15th would be the last cruise in at 
Stro's A&W in Stayton.  5 - 8:30 PM 
 
August 30th will be the final cruise in at Red 
Robin in Albany 4:30 - 8 PM 
 
Those attending the 7th annual Summer 
Finally Got Here Concert and Car Show in 
Colton August 19th will leave from highway 
226 and Brewster Road at 6 AM. 
 
Trophies were won this last month by Louie 
White, Jack Davis, Ray Oelke, John Wood and 
Sheila Peterson.  Congratulations to you all 
and to your cars. 
 
Loren Kuiper’s informed the club of two Club 
Participation trophies won at local car show.  
The award received at the Sweet Home Sweet 
Ride included $100.00 as well as a trophy.  
Kate will contact the organizers of the car 
show to inquire about the $100.00. 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

  

Linda Stinson said that she needed another 
volunteer for registration.  Neal Hubbard 
volunteered. Thanks Neal. 
 
As there was no other business the meeting 
was adjourned by Secretary Linda Stinson. 
 
P.S.  A hearty thank you to all of you who did 
all the work behind the scenes to make the 
Rollin' Oldies annual picnic a great success.  A 
special thank you to Mario Mata and Joyce 
Ulmer for securing the covered area for the 
picnic.  It was nice to have the shade and 
enough tables for everyone to be 
comfortable.  The food was wonderful! 
 

September Birthdays 
Roger Logue                  4 
Linda Cole      8 
Nora Shupe    10 
Dale Newcomb   12 
Doranne Morris   17 
Lorna White                18 
Linda Faller    20 
Rose McVeigh                25 
Pete Larsen    26 
Jim Stinson    28 
Johnie Lorance   30 
 

September Anniversaries 
Lou & Donna DuPuis     4 
Loren & Deb Kuipers     7 
Dick & Jan Wetzel     7 
Don & Linda McCrary     8 
Kevin & Rose McVeigh 
 
 

Living and Cruising in Oregon 
(Thanks to Carol Hood for the following. – 
Ed.)  
 
-You know several people who have hit a 
deer more than once.   
 
-You see people wearing hunting clothes at 
social events.   
 
-You install security lights on your house and 
garage, and leave both unlocked.  
 
-Two Millennials were driving to Disneyland. 
The sign said, "Disneyland Left".  So they 
started crying and went home.  
 
- With the rise of self-driving vehicles, it's only 
a matter of time before we get a country 
song where a guy's truck leaves him too. 

August Birthdays 
Louie White     1 
Larry McMackin    2 
Esther Hillary     8 
Lou DuPuis     9 
Dick Wetzel   15 
Joyce Ulmer   23 
Linda Covell   24 
Tim Stockwell   24 
Mark Harper   25 
Michelle Garrett  30 
Greg Parrish   30 
 
August Anniversaries 
 
Bryan & Linda Covell    7 
Tim & Mary Stockwell  11 
Roger and Becky Logue            13 

 



 

 
Sargent at Arms:  Wayne Grant 

 

 
Web Master:   

 
Hospitality:  Linda Meredith        541-570-1797 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-619-9399 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou_dupuis@yahoo.com  

 

  

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Dave Krumwiede  
  

 
Secretary:  Linda Stinson              541-753-2714 
 

 
Treasurer:  Kate Walter                541-928-3767 
 
 

 
Historian:  Dottie Andersen         541-990-5553 

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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